Pnited States Senate

WASHINGTON, D 2051008905

May 11, 2006

The President

The White House QOffice

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

Across the country, over 40 million Medicare beneficiaries have been presented with the
choice of signing up for the Medicare prescription drug program. Unfortunately, many
seniors and individuals with disabilities are understandably concermmed and confused
about the new benefit.

Beneficiaries face a number of prescription drug plan options, and choosing the right plan
can be a challenge. Each of the options differs in terms of premiums, cost-sharing
requirements, drugs covered and pharmacy access. Sorting through these plans has
proven to be difficult and time consuming for many beneficianies. Further complicating
matters, the Medicare drug program has experienced a variety of implementation
problems that have disproportionately affected the most vulnerable beneficiaries.

Yet, beneficiaries who do not act by the May 15, 2006, deadline and who enroll at a later
date will face a financial penalty. Seniors who choose a plan after May 15, 2006, will be
penalized by a one percent increase in their premium for each month they delay their
choice.

We are writing to request that you direct Secretary Leavitt to extend the enrollment
deadline through the end of the year, and eliminate the financial penalty during this
period.

The Congressional Budget Office (CBO) has estimated that an additional 1.1 million
beneficiaries would sign up for the Medicare prescription drug program during this year
if the May 15" deadline was extended. In addition, they calculate that eliminating the
penalty for this year would ultimately lower premiums for 7.5 million beneficiaries.

Since Congress has not yet passed legislation expanding the existing six-month open
enrollment period, we urge you to take action. The stakes here are too high to deny
seniors the time and resources they need to make an informed decision.

Secretary Leavitt has already extended the enrollment deadline for some low-income
beneficiaries and hurricane Katrina evacuees. We believe the Secretary has the legal
authority to provide the same benefit to all Medicare beneficiaries.



We all share the goal of ensuring that Medicare beneficiaries have sufficient time and
assistance to make a wise decision regarding prescription drug coverage. We respectfully
urge you to announce your intention to delay both the enrollment deadline and penalty as
soon as possible.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,
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